
Term 1, 17 February 2017 Tena Koutou ngā  whanau me ngā tamariki o Parerihirau,  

Greetings to the families and children of Bledisloe School; 
 

Our thoughts have been with the people of Christchurch as they face another challenging natural disaster 

this week. It is a reminder of how lucky we were in the Hawkes Bay that the fire in the Tukituki area was    

contained so quickly and there was only one house lost. For Christchurch it seems very unfair that they are 

again dealing with such a huge crisis. It has made me think about the reality of one of our 3R’s; Resilience. 

One of our focus areas this year as a school is building the resilience of our students. This includes attributes 

such as resourcefulness, problem solving, bouncing back, self-belief, being aware of your own strengths and 

talents and managing strong emotions. All of these attributes come together to support us to face         

challenges effectively. This may be physical challenge, challenges posed by life events and, for our         

students, learning challenges. We plan to equip our students with strategies to be resilient when faced with 

difficult learning situations, to see failure as an opportunity for learning and to have a strong self-belief in 

their own ability. I know that this learning will be supported by you at home and look forward to sharing 

strategies and ideas around this with you further.  
 

Kind Regards, Carol  

 

    Responsible        Respectful         Resilient 

Emergency Bins 
 

Last year, with the support of the PTA, we purchased 

3 large emergency bins which we stocked with     

essential civil defence equipment. To go with these 

bins we would like to have a collection of food items. 

We would like to ask each family to donate       

something that we can keep for the school year with 

our emergency supplies. This might be snack bars, 

crackers, a can of food etc. The end of the year we 

will donate unused goods to the food bank and then 

we will have a new collection next year. This way we know that we 

will have a good stock of emergency supplies if we ever needed 

them.  Thank you. 

Tsunami Drill 
 

Next Friday our school will complete a Tsunami 

Drill. This is to practice what we will do in the 

event of an earthquake that is strong and long. 

Advice from recent Civil Defence emergencies is 

not to wait for sirens but that the earthquake itself 

is the signal to go. 
 

“If it is long and strong…get gone’ 
 

We will be practicing walking to our nearest    

safety point which is Dolbel Reserve.  Our aim is to 

assemble children and walk 

calmly and directly to the     

reserve. We DO NOT require 

parent support for this as it is 

important that we make it as 

‘real life’ as possible.  

Absences 
Please remember to let us know 

the reason for your child’s          

absence when you contact us. If 

your child is ill it is important that 

we know if it is a tummy bug, cold 

etc.  

This is a requirement of Ministry  

reporting and also information that 

our public health nurse requires. It 

allows us to manage our school 

environment by disinfecting door 

handles, toilet spaces etc. to    

prevent the spread of germs and 

also lets us inform families who 

have children with compromised 

immunity to stay away from school  

Thanks for your help with this.  

Bikes in  
Schools 

 

We are excited to announce that we have received 

a grant from the New Zealand Transport Authority for 

$15,000.00 to begin the development of our bike 

track around Bledisloe School. We are also waiting 

for news of a grant application from Eastern and 

Central Community Trust which will go towards      

purchasing bikes and helmets. This will be a great 

community asset and the first such track in the    

Taradale area.  
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LOOKING AHEAD 
       

  Monday     27 February Rocky Shore Visit Middle School 
 

  Thursday     16 March Tough Kids   
 

  Monday     20 March Parent/Teacher Interviews  
 

  Thursday     13 April  Last day Term One 
 

  Friday            14 April   Good Friday (school closed) 
  

  Monday     1 May  First Day Term Two 

Child’s name, room number and reason for absence  

The school cellphone number is: 027 872 2333 

The absence line number is: 844 2392 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
GREENDALE SWIM CLUB 

Now swimming out of Clive Pool. Squad        
swimming spaces available. Masters and student 
fitness swim sessions available (be in quick - spac-
es are limited) For further information Ph 844 
6352 or 021 043 4060 (Gary Knight - coach) email: 
greendalecomms@gmail.com 

 

ART CLASSES 

Jacaranda Art School, classes for all ages. Please 
email dcsew@xtra.co.nz or phone 02102288918 
or 833 7952. 

Jimmy J Brings His Savings Club to Bledisloe 

Primary School. Jimmy J says start saving 

now and you’ll get $5 to start you off and 

other cool stuff as well as raising money for 

your school. An information 

pack is available at the school 

Kid’s Cafe 
 

Thank you to all the people who have volunteered to help out 

in our lunchroom. We are looking forward to getting started 

next Friday. A menu will come home during the week. To order 

families need to: 

 Write your child’s name and class on an old envelope 

 Write what they want to order clearly. If they want morning 

tea and lunch please label these items separately 

 Put money in envelope (change can be given but correct 

money is great!) 

 There is a box in each classroom for lunch orders. These are 

collected in the morning after the bell 

 Your child needs to go and collect their morning tea from 

the lunchroom at morning tea time. Lunches are delivered 

to classrooms 

 Children can pre order moosies and juicies with their lunch 

order and pick up after the lunch bell or they can bring 

cash to buy these also.  

'Throughout last week all the senior classes went to the Napier 

Cemetery. Room 12's visit was cancelled because of the rain but 

they will try and go on Tuesday instead. We got to learn about 

famous people that died in Napier. It was interesting learning all 

the facts that Penny taught us. She told us that there were      

certain symbols for different people. Each symbol means    

something special to that person, eg. celtic patterns. Penny was 

our guide and she works at the MTG. We all had a good time 

and it was interesting to learn about local history.  

Daryn Whyte and Maddie Hamlet 


